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Big Game Committee Meeting: January 16
th

 2013 

Committee meeting called to order at 9:06 a.m. by Chairman Clark 

 

After introductory comments by commissioners and Executive Director Myers, David 

Cobb reviewed Division of Wildlife Management efforts since November 2012 to 

address the inequity between houndsmen and still hunters regarding take of bears with 

bait.  Colleen Olfenbuttel presented information regarding this issue.  In addition to 

addressing the equity issue a primary goal in the Black bear Management Plan is to 

stabilize the statewide bear population.  Much of the discussion centered on options to 

address the inequity between hunters and bear management goals. 

 

Two of the possible options to resolve the equity issue include 1) prohibiting all hunters 

from taking bears with the aid of unprocessed foods, or 2) allowing all hunters to take 

bears using the aid of unprocessed food.  Details of possibly implementing each option 

were discussed at length.  One point of agreement among attendees was the need to 

establish a new bear “license” so that all bear hunters can be identified.  This ability to 

identify hunters will allow for collection of additional hunter and harvest data required to 

reliably evaluate any changes in hunting seasons or techniques.  There was general 

recognition that an inequity exists, and that there are enough differences among regions 

of the state such that a “one size fits all” model for the entire state will not likely be 

successful.  Other topics of discussion included increasing the bear limit to 2 bears, 

concerns about commercialization of bear hunting, and the need, or lack thereof, for bait 

in order to be able to effectively hunt bears with dogs. 

 

The committee agreed to consider all the input provided and continue working on the 

issues. 

 

Chairman Clark adjourned the meeting at 11:52 am.  


